Special Meeting May 15, 2020 6:00PM Meeting Minutes

ATTENDANCE: Mayor: John Falci

Trustees: Joseph Ingalls, Joseph Flint, and Frank Libordi, Joshua Greenthal

Clerk Vanessa Scott Treasurer Kristene Libordi Superintendent Rich Scavo

Parcel Abstract

Mayor Falci explained that he called Attorney Eric Shults' office and talked to Mary Ann. After explaining the intent for the 3rd street parcel that the village purchased, it was noted that the village does not need to get an abstract for the property to finalize the purchase.

After a small discussion, the board agreed to continue without obtaining the abstract.

If the parcels are sold in the future, the buyer would have to obtain an abstract if they plan to build or develop the land at that time.

The check of \$5,000.00 is to be mailed after the May 26, 2020 monthly meeting so it comes out of the 2019-2020 budget.

Resident coming in for letter

Mayor Falci explained that resident Dr. Mehr was coming in to talk to the board about a shipment he was supposed to receive from a company. The truck driver turned around at the Lowe's parking lot after seeing the signs of no large trucks on Village roads. The signs are for through traffic and local deliveries are allowed. Dr. Mehr asked for a letter to be typed so he could send it to the company so the driver would return with his shipment. Clerk Scott was asked to put the letter that Dr. Mehr presented on Village stationary. The letter was given to Dr. Mehr at the meeting.

Village Gun at the NH Police office

The board had a discussion about the gun that was provided for the NH Police Department. It is still at the office in the DPW Building and needs to be kept in a safe place. After a short discussion, it was decided Superintendent Rich Scavo would keep the gun in the area it is currently kept and bring the key to the Clerk's office so there is no direct access at the DPW Building.

It was also discussed to have different door knobs put on the office so previous employees have no access to the building.

Trustee Joseph Ingalls motioned to adjourn the meeting seconded by Trustee Joseph Flint and was carried.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:15pm

Upcoming meeting: Tuesday, May 26, 2020

Respectfully submitted,

Vanessa Scott

Village Clerk